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49l lrnber 1999 

Re: -Anti-D donactiouv 

I am wiitimg to update you about the situation with record to your anti-I) plasma iioriations. 

• As you 
will be aware, the Department of Health aru otmced in May that, because there is athooretical 

risk that new variant CreutrIeldt-Jakob disease (nvCJD) could be passed on through blood or blood 
products, plasma for processing into blood products should be imported from couiitries which have not 
had any cases of nvCJD. Products made from UK plasma could continue to be prescribed by doctors 
until alternative supplies become available_ 

We bravo now beeii informed that., because of a world-wide shortage of anti-1) plasma, it willbe unnie 
months before alternative sources arc available for the production of anti-D inununoolobulin. In the 
light of this advice, there is no doubt that we shall continue to need your regular dottabous and I hope 
very much that we may count on yotir support for the foreseeable future. 

The ask of transmission of nvCJD by blood or blood products, and anti-D in particular. remains 
theoretical, in there have bean no cases associated with trausfusi.on and no evidcarce to cenf rin whether 
or not human to human transmission by blood can occur. There has been a let df media coverage with 
hard to this issue and I would like to reassure you that we have continued to use your plasma for the 

•production of anti-I) inw utogIobulin. As you know, ntati-D is essential for the prevention of 
haemolytic disease of the new-born Without your invaluable donations, there ceuid be as many as 
500-00 infant deaths oath year in the UK from rhesus haemolytic disease. Research work is 
continuing to develop a test for nvCJD and to determine whether the manufacturing procEsses used in 
the preparation of blood products make them safe_ We shall keep you inforznod of further developmeats 
as they occur. 

-As a token of our appreciation for your continued support of the Blood Service, and fbr your. 
.forbearance, please find exrclostxl a little gift for your use during the festive season. 

iv A take this opport1mty to wish you a merry Christmas and a happy new year 
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